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Minutes of Town Council Meeting
December 13, 2016
Glasgow Town Hall
Council Members Present:  Sonny Williams, Mike Turner, Andrea Bradley, Jeremy Kilgore, Monica Dock
Absent:  Roger Funkhouser
Also Present:  Mayor Ruby Clark, Town Manager Bill Rolfe, Asst. Town Attorney Will Hancock, Sr. Administrative Assistant Jane Higginbotham
Guests Present:  Sgt. Angel Poole, Christ Flint; Kit Huffman with News-Gazette
The Pledge of Allegiance and a brief prayer were led by Councilor Jeremy Kilgore.  
Mayor Ruby Clark called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  
Public Comment:

None.
Review of Minutes:
Regular Council Meeting November 8, 2016.  
Motion by Jeremy Kilgore and Seconded by Monica Dock to approve the minutes for   November 8, 2016 Council Meeting.
Carried unanimous voice vote.

Consideration of Bills:

Motion by Monica Dock and Seconded by Mike Turner to pay all bills listed and any other bills that may come up.

Carried unanimous voice vote.

Police Report:
Sgt. Angel Poole stated she made 20 calls of service; travelled 671 miles; wrote (ten) 10 tickets; gave out three (3) warnings; did four (4) building checks; led the Christmas parade; attended the Council meeting; attended the Open House at Maury River Family Practice.  Sgt. Poole stated she has been giving out friendly reminders to get a town deal and has had some complaints about this.  Councilor Monica Dock commended Sgt. Poole for being out and being seen around town.  Councilor Dock stated she has had quite a few compliments about this.

Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated the current speed limit on Blue Ridge Road from town limits on Sallings Mtn. to Rt. 130 is 35 MPH.  Town Manager Rolfe stated he has contacted Virginia Department of Transportation (VDOT), asking them to lower the speed limit to 25 MPH from the railroad tracks to Rt. 130 on Blue Ridge Road because the library, town hall, an assisted living home, the post office are all located on this stretch of road with a lot of foot traffic.  Town Manager Rolfe stated he told VDOT the town has also received a grant from VDOT to do a public walkway on this same stretch of road.  Town Manager Rolfe stated VDOT local engineer Susan Hammond agreed and said she would look into this being done.  Town Manager Rolfe stated there are no speed limit signs on the north side of town, and he has asked VDOT if they will put four (4) speed limit signs at each entrance to town stating the speed limit in Glasgow is 25 MPH unless otherwise posted.  Town Manager Rolfe stated Ms. Hammond will also check into this.  
Committee/Commission Reports:
None.
Old Business:

A. Update on Farmers Market.  Town Manager Rolfe stated bids were opened on December 2, 2016 for the construction of the farmers market.  Town Manager Rolfe stated there were three (3) bids, with Price Buildings, Inc. out of Rocky Mt. being the lowest bid at $59,792.00, which is within the budget.  Town Manager Rolfe stated he received the go-ahead today from Rural Development to accept the bid and proceed.
Motion by Andrea Bradley and Seconded by Mike Turner to accept the bid from Price Buildings, Inc. for $59,792 to construct the Farmers Market.

Carried unanimous voice vote.

New Business:

A. SERCAP Grant Approval for Emergency Generator for WWTP.  Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated the town had requested an emergency generator at the WWTP.  Town Manager Rolfe stated he was notified in September that SERCAP has approved the grant allocation of $40,000 to purchase and install the generator.  
Motion by Monica Dock and Seconded by Jeremy Kilgore to put out to bid to purchase and install an emergency generator for the WWTP for $40,000 from grant received from SERCAP.

Carried unanimous voice vote.
Other:  
Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated Central Shenandoah Criminal Justice Academy has a Board of Directors and he recommends putting Sgt. Poole on the board representing the Town of Glasgow.  
Motion by Sonny Williams and Seconded by Mike Turner to put Sgt. Poole on the Board of Directors at Central Shenandoah Criminal Justice Academy representing the Town of Glasgow.

Carried unanimous voice vote.

Mayor Ruby Clark stated she would like to thank Councilor Roger Funkhouser for his time served on Town Council.  Mayor Clark stated Andy Ryan will take his place in January 2017.

Mayor Ruby Clark thanked the Glasgow Fire Department for providing the color guard in the Christmas parade.

Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated effective January 1, 2017 Mike Watts is the new fire chief.

Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated the security cameras have been installed in Town Hall.

Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated Town Hall will be closed Friday, December 23, 2016 and Monday, December 26, 2016 for Christmas, and Monday, January 2, 2017 for New Year’s Day.

Councilor Monica Dock asked if Town Attorney Tom Simons has been able to reach homeowners on the abandoned properties.  Asst. Town Attorney Will Hancock stated he will have to check with Mr. Simons.  Councilor Dock stated she is worried about the abandoned property on Shawnee Street.  Councilor Dock stated the roof is touching the ground in the back and children are riding their bikes off the roof.  Councilor Dock stated the door also stays open all the time.  Councilor Dock stated she has run two (2) children out of the house and one (1) off the roof.  Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated another abandoned property was recently bought at auction and the new owner plans to demolish the burned house.
Mayor Ruby Clark told everyone to have a Merry Christmas.  Chris Flint reminded everyone of the police department’s toy drive at Town Hall Thursday, December 15, 2016 from 8:00 AM – 12:00 Noon.
Motion by Jeremy Kilgore and Seconded by Mike Turner to adjourn.
Carried unanimous voice vote.

Meeting adjourned at 7:15 PM.                                                                                                             
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